### October 2021

# **Welcome to Chadwell Heath Baptist Church**

#### What's on this month:

- Sunday worship. 10.30am each week
   Communion on Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> October
   Join us at the church as we can now meet for Sunday worship again.
- ❖ Weekly Tuesday morning prayer: 7-7.45am. Join us at the start of the day to pray together. Join us on Zoom, or if you're not able to connect online, please still pray with us.
- ❖ Monthly Wednesday prayer meeting. 13<sup>th</sup> October at 8pm in the Sanctuary. Let's stand together and seek the Lord it's essential if we want to see God's Kingdom grow in Chadwell Heath.
- ♣ Ladies prayer: Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> October, 8-9am. Ade will post details on the Ladies WhatsApp group. If you're not part of the group and would like to be then please email office@chadbaptist.org.uk with your name and mobile phone number.
- **Church meeting:** We had to cancel last month's meeting as not enough people were able to attend. Please look out for an email/letter giving details of the new date.

## **Sunday worship**

We are thankful that we can now worship together in the church building, and we can sing! Please do join us for our Sunday services at 10.30am at CHBC.

**Refreshments:** We're now having refreshments again after the service so please do stay and

enjoy this time together. These will be served in the Sanctuary.

**Children's area:** There will be a small area close to the sound desk in the Sanctuary for young

children with some toys and books. Please feel free to use this during the service, but we do ask that you remain with your children at all times.

**Junior church:** We don't currently have enough volunteers to run junior church. Please

urgently pray for this ministry as our children and young people are missing

out on meeting together and knowing God more deeply.

We are planning to record the sermons each week, and upload them to our website.

### **CHBC Thanksgiving Offering Sunday 2021**

#### 17 October 2021

As followers of Jesus, we give thanks in all circumstances for;

- God's unchanging love
- God's unstoppable grace.
- God is good all the time

Be joyful always; pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances, for this is God's will for you in Christ Jesus.

- 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 -

### Praying for each other daily:

"And pray in the Spirit on all occasions with all kinds of prayers and requests. With this in mind, be alert and always keep on praying for all the Lord's people." Ephesians 6:18

4 <sup>th</sup> – 8 <sup>th</sup> October		
Monday:	Beatrice Kambasha	
Tuesday:	Kenny Kehinde	
Wednesday:	Laurel King	
Thursday:	Adeola Kudaya	
Friday:	Andrei Lungu	

18 <sup>th</sup> – 22 <sup>nd</sup> October		
Monday:	Mohammed Ehi	
Tuesday:	Zea Morgan	
Wednesday:	Damaris Mukui	
Thursday:	William Mukui	
Friday:	Eunice Mwaura	

11 <sup>th</sup> – 15 <sup>th</sup> October		
Monday:	Elena Lungu	
Tuesday:	Milena Lungu	
Wednesday:	Mayele Malaba	
Thursday:	Janet Malcolm	
Friday:	Peter Malcolm	

25 <sup>th</sup> – 29th October	
Monday:	William Mwaura
Tuesday:	Althea Nangle
Wednesday:	Beri Nwosu
Thursday:	Jenny Percy
Friday:	Alison Roache

### A very happy birthday to:

Patience Fredrick (1st), Hulda Dublin (5<sup>th</sup>), Janet Malcolm (19<sup>th</sup>), Daniel Thomas (22<sup>nd</sup>) Vesta Shorey (22nd), Douglas Ruddock (26<sup>th</sup>), Tony Eboji (30<sup>th</sup>)

#### Prayer focus: Paul and Jo Murrell

Please continue to remember Jo and Paul as they continue to serve the Lord with Wycliffe Bible Translators (WBT).

Paul, a linguistics consultant, is due to travel to the Central African Republic (CAR) in October to help lead a workshop for two new languages. Please pray that the practicalities of travel will work out well, and that the computer technology will also run smoothly.

Praise God that the recently completed translations of the Ngbugu, Kaba and Gbeya New Testaments have arrived safely in the CAR. Please pray for the team as they plan the launches of these books, and pray that God will work mightily in people's lives as they read and listen to His word in their own language.

Jo works with the People team at WBT. Pray that God would give her the wisdom and discernment she needs to effectively support other WBT workers. Please also remember Robert as he returns to university and Karys as she continues with her apprenticeship. May these young people grow in their relationship with the Lord, and may He direct their paths.

**Willow Tree, Baby Bank.** Please pray urgently for future of this ministry. We are seeking someone to co-ordinate this work, and as yet no-one has come forward. Please seek God as to His leading and for wisdom to know how to proceed.



### Light party – 31<sup>st</sup> October

A great opportunity to share light, love and joy with children in our community. These are always really well attended, and this year St Chad's will be running it. Please pass on the information to families you may know, but also we want to support them in this outreach.



If you can help on the night please see James or contact Belinda on the details above.

#### Noah's Ark - Wednesdays 9.30 - 11am

It's great that our Stay & Play group for under 5's has now re-opened. If you know any young families who'd benefit from meeting other parents or a safe space for their children to play, please let them know about Noah's Ark. There's no need to book, just turn up at 9.30am at the Back Hall.

#### **Operation Christmas Child**

We have lots of empty shoeboxes and leaflets –please take one if you'd like to take part in Operation Christmas Child this year, and give gifts to children who are living in poverty. You'll need to return it to CHBC by 22<sup>nd</sup> November. We're also being a collection hub again for the local community.

If you would prefer to 'pack' an online shoebox, you can do this at the Operation Christmas Child website (<a href="https://shoeboxonline.samaritans-purse.org.uk/">https://shoeboxonline.samaritans-purse.org.uk/</a>) for a £20 donation cost.



